MICHAEL P. VICTORINO Mayor

JEFFREY T. PEARSON, P.E. Director

> **HELENE KAU Deputy Director**



DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY COUNTY OF MAUI 200 SOUTH HIGH STREET WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAI'I 96793



December 13, 2021

Mr. Scott Derrickson, Chief Planner State of Hawaii Land Use Commission Department of Business, Econmic Development & Tourism P.O. Box 2359 Honolulu, Hawaii 96804-2359

Dear Mr. Derrickson:

SUBJECT:

2ND DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT FOR PROPOSED MIKI BASIN

TMK: (2) 4-9-002:061 (por.)

Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment on the subject project.

Lanai island does not obtain water service from the County of Maui, but from private water system purveyor(s). Therefore, any building or plumbing permits will not be reviewed by the Department of Water Supply. However, if a subdivision application is received, we will review the project to ensure it complies with Maui County Code, Chapter 14.12 "Water Availability" code concerning a long-term, reliable supply of water for the subdivision.

If you have any questions, please contact Tammy Yeh of our Engineering Division at (808) 270-7682 or at tammy.yeh@co.maui.hi.us. Engineering Division's main number is (808) 270-7835.

Sincerely,

WENDY TAOMOTO, P.E. **Engineering Program Manager**

TY

CC:

DWS - Water Resources & Planning (Water.Resources@mauicounty.gov) Chris Sugidono, MUNEKIYO HIRAGA (planning@munekiyohiraga.com)